WESTOVER PLACE HOMES CORPORATION

Washington D.C.

June 27, 2017

Dr. Fanta Aw Interim Vice President of Campus Life American University fanta@american.edu

Ms. Linda Argo
Assistant Vice President of External Relations & Auxiliary Services
American University
largo@american.edu

Mr. Hisham Khalid Associate General Counsel American University hkhalid@american.edu

Mr. David Taylor Chief of Staff, Office of the President American University taylor@american.edu

Re: June 9, 2017 Grievance filed by the Spring Valley – Wesley Heights Citizens Association ("SVWHCA")

Dear Dr. Aw, Ms. Argo, Mr. Khalid and Mr. Taylor:

I am responding on behalf of the Westover Place Homes Corporation ("WPHC") to the June 9, 2017 grievance submitted to American University ("AU") on behalf of the SVWHCA. This grievance was submitted to AU pursuant to Art. II, Step 1 of the Community Liaison ("CLC) Mediation Guidelines. WPHC acknowledges receipt of the June 23, 2017 response of AU to the June 9, 2017 grievance and protest of SVWHCA.

For your information, WPHC is an independent homeowners association organized under the laws of the District of Columbia. WPHC has 149 unit owners and is located between Massachusetts and New Mexico Avenues on the east side of the AU campus.

I am President of the WPHC Board of Directors and have been authorized to make this submission by the WPHC Board of Directors. The WPHC Board, pursuant to WPHC's by-laws,

rules and covenants speaks for its community whose views it seeks to reflect based on regular and transparent dialogue.

Like SVWHCA and other community associations around or affected by AU, WPHC has long worked and will continue to work on issues of community concern posed by AU. The goal of such collaboration is to make sure that AU and other relevant bodies, including DC regulatory authorities, understand the concerns of AU's neighbors and, where necessary, to take action to protect the issues of its constituents. The present size, shape and characteristics of the AU East Campus underscore the positive benefits of working cooperatively with such associations and with AU. WPHC believes that the benefits for its community have been and will continue to be achieved through an ongoing dialogue based on mutual interest, transparency and mutual trust.

Among the issues which WPHC shares with other associations, like SVWHCA are, without limitation, a clear/legally binding cap on AU enrollment, future campus plans, evolution/enlargement of the AU footprint, security in and around AU, traffic, and environmental pollution, among others. WPHC intends to continue to engage with AU on these issues working where and when appropriate with other neighborhood groups and associations.

However, WPHC does not support the grievance and protest that has been filed by SVWHCA. The WPHC Board believes that the neighborhood collaborative and mediation process that has been established through the CLC is (like the CLC itself) a vital, legitimate and necessary vehicle through which to address, in a transparent and constructive manner, and hopefully resolve, short of litigation and/or regulatory redress, issues that are faced by AU and its neighbors. WPHC supports that process and is working diligently with AU on an issue of current concern with AU – the fulfillment of AU's commitment to create and maintain a substantial buffer of trees and plants between the AU East Campus and the WPHC community. This neighborhood collaborative process through the CLC has resulted in an ongoing positive/constructive dialogue that WPHC expects will achieve the desired goals for its community.

Respectfully submitted,

Claire Craik, President WPHC Board of Directors

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I, Claire Craik, hereby certify that on this 28 day of June 1017 I served the following response of WPHC to the June 9, 2017 SVWHCA Grievance and Protest on the following by email:

Neighbors for a Livable Community Dennis Paul Dennis.paul@verizon.net

Embassy Park Neighbors Association

Sheri Lanoff sblanoff@gmail.com

Fort Gaines Citizens Association

Staci Lee Banks sbanks@leesflowerandcard.com

Foxhall East Condominium

Susan P. Chen scohen@kanerealestate.com

Greenbriar Condominium

Elaine Marshall Jmarshe03@gmail.com

McLean Gardens Condominium Association

Kathy Silva Kathysilval@verizon.net

Tenley Campus Neighbors Association

Gregory Ferenbach gferenbach@dowlohnes.com

Tenley Neighbors Association

Judy Chesser Chesser1@rcn.com

Sutton Place Condominium Association

Beth Marcus bethmarcus@verizon.net

Sutton Towers Condominium

Beverly Zweiben bzweiben@aol.com

Tenley Historical Society

Jane Waldman
Jciw-centernet@erols.com

Ward 3 Vision

John Wheeler Johnwheeler.dc@gmail.com ANC 3D Steve Gardner, Chair 3D06@anc.dc.gov

ANC 3E Jonathan Bender, Chair jonbender@gmail.com

ANC 3F Malachy Nugent, Chair NugentANC3F@gmail.com

Mr. Chuck Elkins ANC 3D1 Commissioner 3D01@anc.dc.gov

Claire Craik